ACADEMIC DEANS MEETING

July 18, 1972

Present: Vice-President Edgar; Deans Charignon, Killl, Miller, Paraska, Scriven,

Vanaman (for Robinson), Yozwiak

Absent: Dean Aurand

Guest: Dr. Randolph Foster

Meeting began at 1300

Charignon moved, Yozwiak seconded the approval of the minutes of July 11.
 Motion passed.

- a. Corollary to Item III is the suggestion that the deans assume the obligation of attempting to place retrenched faculty in other departments or schools.
- 2. Dr. Foster reported on meeting in Columbus:
 - a. Subsidy classifications
 - b. Students would not be classified as doctoral students until they have completed either a masters degree or 51 q.h. There was some discussion as to whether this implied a maximum number of hours for masters students—no consensus on this point.
 - c. Duplicate enrollment (students enrolled in two sections of the same course) creates some problems in determining subsidy payment.
 - d. Regents expect that at least 60% of courses taken by freshman and sophomore students would be general education courses. Foster implied that subsidy will be so determined. Discussion questioned whether this included technical students or not.
 - e. Foster noted that some departments have a large number of 700-800 level courses that can be taken for graduate credit and questioned whether this was a desirable policy or not.
- Edgar noted that calendar printed in the 1972-73 catalog calls for 10 weeks (55 minute periods). Scriven pointed out that this was approved by Dean's Council in January, 1972.
- 4. Scriven noted that because our suspension period is now indefinite, it is difficult to administer the policy on p. 38 of the 1971-72 catalog: "Applicants who attend any institution during a suspension period will not receive credit for such work completed during the period of suspension." One opinion was that this implied a one-year limit; another that there should be no time limitation and credit should be given if another institution permitted him to enroll. Scriven offered to make a study of the problem—the deans readily accepted the offer.

17 30 30 3

Krill suggested that letters of suspension should carry a time limit.

5. Miscellaneous discussion:

- a. The possibility of allowing changes of registration by new freshmen before September 14, 15 was discussed. It was felt that this would complicate billing and, while permission would be desirable, the cost of its implementation may not be worth it.
- b. Miller asked for interim rosters to be prepared--after the August 25 registration, but before the September 14, Change of Registration Day. Scriven will check on this possibility.

Meeting adjourned about 1500

Minutes prepared and submitted by B. J. Yozwiak